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SDM File No. 05.13.002 
 
Circular No. 24/2022  
 

21 June 2022  
 
To  all Registered owners, Registered bareboat charterers,  
 Managers and Representatives of ships flying the Cyprus Flag 
 
 
Subject: Construction by Denmark of an artificial energy island in the North Sea 
 
1 At the requested of Demark, the International Maritime Organization has issued Circular letter 
No. 4583, which is attached. The circular annexes the information provided by Denmark on their 
project on the Energy island in North Sea and the construction of artificial island within the Danish 
Exclusive Economic Zone in the North Sea. 
 
2 The information provided refer to: 
 

­ The purpose and use of the artificial island. 
 
­ The planning process, which is expected to be concluded by in mid-2023; the 

construction phase, which will not begin before 2025; and the completion of the entire 
project, including offshore wind farms and grid connection, which is expected to be 
running no later than 2033. 

 
­ The exact design and size of the artificial island, as well as the framework for 

construction, which is not yet decided; and to the decision to declare a safety zone of 
up to 500 meters around the Energy Island and the offshore wind farms. 

 
­ The geographical coordinate points of the area for the Energy Island and the first 3 

GW offshore wind farms. 
 
­ The work in relation to the Navigational Risk Assessment and the expected 

publication of the HAZID report. 
 

­ The provisions of information to mariners, during the construction phase, through 
Notice to Mariners and electronic nautical charters, to maintain the safety and 
efficiency of navigation in the area. 

 
 

 

Liana Charalambous Tanos 
Acting Permanent Secretary 
 

cc. - Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Foreign Affairs 
­ Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Transport, Communication and Works 
­ Diplomatic and Consular Missions and Honorary Consular Officers of Cyprus 
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­ Maritime Offices of the Shipping Deputy Ministry abroad 
­ Cyprus Ports Authority 
­ Cyprus Bar Association 
­ Cyprus Shipping Chamber 
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4 ALBERT EMBANKMENT 
LONDON SE1 7SR 

Telephone: +44 (0)20 7735 7611 Fax: +44 (0)20 7587 3210 
 
 
 Circular Letter No.4583 
 8 June 2022 

 
 
To: All IMO Members  

Intergovernmental organizations 
Non-governmental organizations in consultative status 

 
Subject: Communication from the Government of Denmark 
 
The Government of Denmark has sent the attached communication, received on 8 June 2022, 
with the request that it be circulated by the Organization.  

 
 

*** 
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